From: 	Professor Craig Upright, WSU All-University Policy Committee chair
To: 	Provost Darrell Newton
Re: 	Policy and Procedure 3-12 “IFO Sabbatical Leave” stakeholder feedback
Date: 	March 15, 2024
Hello, Provost Newton,
The WSU All-University Policy Committee has received feedback on P&P 3-12 “IFO Sabbatical Leave” as indicated below. I know that Theresa was the original primary author working with Barb on this document. Are you (or one of your designees) interested in providing an update to the draft based on this feedback? If so, simply respond to this note explaining how you have responded to this feedback, and attach an updated version of the draft. (Note that “track changes” has been turned on to make it easier for the committee to see the new edits.)
I do anticipate that any revised version will have to go back out for stakeholder review, which means that this won’t be formally approved by the administration until next fall. In the meantime, the current Regulation 3-12 will remain in effect.
Craig Upright
Winona State University
2023-2024 Chair, University Policy Committee (UPC)
------------------------------------------------
FA Feedback:
Procedure 3-12A (Sabbatical Leave Procedure) has substantial problems, including but not limited to:
• The procedure requires FTE years of service be provided as part of the application. The calculation of years of service is not specified in Article 19, Section C, Subd. 2. The procedure should mirror the contractual language (“years of service”).
• The procedure does not permit the possibility of a sabbatical spanning from a Spring semester to a fall semester. Instead of listing three options (fall semester, spring semester, or academic year) the procedure should read “Period of requested leave (one semester or two consecutive semesters).”
• The review process should not be applied to mandatory sabbaticals (those requested after a year of service following the award of tenure, or after completion of 10 years of service), as these sabbaticals shall be granted upon request (Article 19, Section C, subd. 2b).
• The procedure includes the phrase “funds awarded” rather than the contractual language “salary paid, not including benefits” (Article 19, Section C, Subd. 3).
• The procedure states that a faculty member must “return to WSU and the department for at least one year of full-time service after completion of the leave.” This is not accurate. Contractually, a faculty member must return to the University and “provide 12 credits of instruction or an equivalent amount of non-credit generation faculty work for each semester of leave taken” (Article 19, Section C, Subd. 3).

